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(xii) Preparing reports and other doc-
uments. 

Subpart A—What Rules Apply to a 
State’s Maintenance of Effort? 

§ 263.1 How much State money must a 
State expend annually to meet the 
basic MOE requirement? 

(a)(1) The minimum basic MOE for a 
fiscal year is 80 percent of a State’s 
historic State expenditures. 

(2) However, if a State meets the 
minimum work participation rate re-
quirements in a fiscal year, as required 
under §§ 261.21 and 261.23 of this chap-
ter, after adjustment for any caseload 
reduction credit under § 261.41 of this 
chapter, then the minimum basic MOE 
for that fiscal year is 75 percent of the 
State’s historic State expenditures. 

(3) A State that does not meet the 
minimum participation rate require-
ments in a fiscal year, as required 
under §§ 261.21 and 261.23 of this chapter 
(after adjustment for any caseload re-
duction credit under § 261.41 of this 
chapter), but which is granted full or 
partial penalty relief for that fiscal 
year, must still meet the minimum 
basic MOE specified under paragraph 
(a)(1) of this section. 

(b) The basic MOE level also depends 
on whether a Tribe or consortium of 
Tribes residing in a State has received 
approval to operate its own TANF pro-
gram. The State’s basic MOE level for 
a fiscal year will be reduced by the 
same percentage as we reduced the 
SFAG as the result of any Tribal Fam-
ily Assistance Grants awarded to Trib-
al grantees in the State for that year. 

§ 263.2 What kinds of State expendi-
tures count toward meeting a 
State’s basic MOE expenditure re-
quirement? 

(a) Expenditures of State funds in 
TANF or separate State programs may 
count if they are made for the fol-
lowing types of benefits or services: 

(1) Cash assistance, including the 
State’s share of the assigned child sup-
port collection that is distributed to 
the family, and disregarded in deter-
mining eligibility for, and amount of 
the TANF assistance payment; 

(2) Child care assistance (see § 263.3); 

(3) Education activities designed to 
increase self-sufficiency, job training, 
and work (see § 263.4); 

(4) Any other use of funds allowable 
under section 404(a)(1) of the Act in-
cluding: 

(i) Nonmedical treatment services for 
alcohol and drug abuse and some med-
ical treatment services (provided that 
the State has not commingled its MOE 
funds with Federal TANF funds to pay 
for the services), if consistent with the 
goals at § 260.20 of this chapter; and 

(ii) Pro-family healthy marriage and 
responsible fatherhood activities enu-
merated in part IV–A of the Act, sec-
tions 403(a)(2)(A)(iii) and 403(a)(2)(C)(ii) 
that are consistent with the goals at 
§§ 260.20(c) or (d) of this chapter, but do 
not constitute ‘‘assistance’’ as defined 
in § 260.31(a) of this chapter; and 

(5)(i) Administrative costs for activi-
ties listed in paragraphs (a)(1) through 
(a)(4) of this section, not to exceed 15 
percent of the total amount of count-
able expenditures for the fiscal year. 

(ii) Costs for information technology 
and computerization needed for track-
ing or monitoring required by or under 
part IV–A of the Act do not count to-
wards the limit in paragraph (5)(i) of 
this section, even if they fall within 
the definition of ‘‘administrative 
costs.’’ 

(A) This exclusion covers the costs 
for salaries and benefits of staff who 
develop, maintain, support, or operate 
the portions of information technology 
or computer systems used for tracking 
and monitoring. 

(B) It also covers the costs of con-
tracts for the development, mainte-
nance, support, or operation of those 
portions of information technology or 
computer systems used for tracking or 
monitoring. 

(b) With the exception of paragraph 
(a)(4)(ii) of this section, the benefits or 
services listed under paragraph (a) of 
this section count only if they have 
been provided to or on behalf of eligible 
families. An ‘‘eligible family’’ as de-
fined by the State, must: 

(1) Be comprised of citizens or non- 
citizens who: 

(i) Are eligible for TANF assistance; 
(ii) Would be eligible for TANF as-

sistance, but for the time limit on the 
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receipt of federally funded assistance; 
or 

(iii) Are lawfully present in the 
United States and would be eligible for 
assistance, but for the application of 
title IV of PRWORA; 

(2) Include a child living with a cus-
todial parent or other adult caretaker 
relative (or consist of a pregnant indi-
vidual); and 

(3) Be financially eligible according 
to the appropriate income and resource 
(when applicable) standards established 
by the State and contained in its 
TANF plan. 

(c) Benefits or services listed under 
paragraph (a) of this section provided 
to a family that meets the criteria 
under paragraphs (b)(1) through (b)(3) 
of this section, but who became ineli-
gible solely due to the time limitation 
given under § 264.1 of this chapter, may 
also count. 

(d) Expenditures for the benefits or 
services listed under paragraph (a) of 
this section count whether or not the 
benefit or service meets the definition 
of assistance under § 260.31 of this chap-
ter. Further, families that meet the 
criteria in paragraphs (b)(2) and (b)(3) 
of this section are considered to be eli-
gible for TANF assistance for the pur-
poses of paragraph (b)(1)(i) of this sec-
tion. 

(e) Expenditures for benefits or serv-
ices listed under paragraph (a) of this 
section may include allowable costs 
borne by others in the State (e.g., local 
government), including cash donations 
from non-Federal third parties (e.g., a 
non-profit organization) and the value 
of third party in-kind contributions if: 

(1) The expenditure is verifiable and 
meets all applicable requirements in 45 
CFR 92.3 and 92.24; 

(2) There is an agreement between 
the State and the other party allowing 
the State to count the expenditure to-
ward its MOE requirement; and, 

(3) The State counts a cash donation 
only when it is actually spent. 

(f)(1) The expenditures for benefits or 
services in State-funded programs list-
ed under paragraph (a) of this section 
count only if they also meet the re-
quirements of § 263.5. 

(2) Expenditures that fall within the 
prohibitions in § 263.6 do not count. 

(g) State funds used to meet the 
Healthy Marriage Promotion and Re-
sponsible Fatherhood Grant match re-
quirement may count to meet the MOE 
requirement in § 263.1, provided the ex-
penditure also meets all the other MOE 
requirements in this subpart. 

[73 FR 6827, Feb. 5, 2008] 

§ 263.3 When do child care expendi-
tures count? 

(a) State funds expended to meet the 
requirements of the CCDF Matching 
Fund (i.e., as match or MOE amounts) 
may also count as basic MOE expendi-
tures up to the State’s child care MOE 
amount that must be expended to qual-
ify for CCDF matching funds. 

(b) Child care expenditures that have 
not been used to meet the require-
ments of the CCDF Matching Fund 
(i.e., as match or MOE amounts), or 
any other Federal child care program, 
may also count as basic MOE expendi-
tures. The limit described in paragraph 
(a) of this section does not apply. 

(c) The child care expenditures de-
scribed in paragraphs (a) and (b) of this 
section must be made to, or on behalf 
of, eligible families, as defined in 
§ 263.2(b). 

§ 263.4 When do educational expendi-
tures count? 

(a) Expenditures for educational ac-
tivities or services count if: 

(1) They are provided to eligible fam-
ilies (as defined in § 263.2(b)) to increase 
self-sufficiency, job training, and work; 
and 

(2) They are not generally available 
to other residents of the State without 
cost and without regard to their in-
come. 

(b) Expenditures on behalf of eligible 
families for educational services or ac-
tivities provided through the public 
education system do not count unless 
they meet the requirements under 
paragraph (a) of this section. 

§ 263.5 When do expenditures in State- 
funded programs count? 

(a) If a current State or local pro-
gram also operated in FY 1995, and ex-
penditures in this program would have 
been previously authorized and allow-
able under the former AFDC, JOBS, 
Emergency Assistance, Child Care for 
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